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Genealogy Friendly: meets on the 3rd Monday of the month, 

1.30pm -3.30pm, in the Mako Room at the Papamoa Community 

Centre.   There will be no meeting this month because it is 

Easter Monday 
Contact: Daphne Friis Ph.575 4674.   Email:   daphnefriis@kinect.co.nz 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

The Papamoa Branch of the NZSG meets on the 2
nd

 Monday of the Month in the Tohora 

Room at the Papamoa Community Centre, 10am- 2pm.     The doors open at 9.30. 

 

 

The speaker at our April meeting will be Paul Farrell from Rotorua. 
Paul spoke at Tauranga Library in August last year during Family History Month.  

Robert Farrell, an early Tauranga settler, who is buried in the Mission Cemetery is one of Paul’s ancestors.  

Robert’s rare war medals were lost for nearly 40 years but have now been restored to the Farrell family.  

Paul will share about his research into his family history and the discoveries along the way.   

After lunch we will show a DVD loaned by Anne McEwen entitled “Damsel in Distress”.  

Anne tells me that it is about some of the water mills in the Somerset area of England. Stay and watch this to 

understand where the title came from! 

 

Hello Members,    Happy Easter! 

We are looking forward to the Easter Break, hopefully to catch up with family. 

I had a phone call on the 11
th

 March to tell me that I am about to become a Great 

Grandmother for the 1
st
 time, in September.    I am delighted about the arrival of a 

new generation.     Don’t know what to think about being a G.G.    

On Page 4 please ctrl click on the link for air crew remembered.  

This may be helpful for your family research. 

The good news is that I am typing with both hands.    I am looking forward to the 

50
th

 Birthday Conference in Auckland at Queen’s Birthday weekend. 

Happy Ancestor Hunting,      Lorrimer. 

p.s. As I have not been receiving some emails, there is an alternative;  

I have set up a new email address.   For all Newsletter articles try--   

drawbridge1091@gmail.com  
 

 

 

 

 

 

The next meeting will be on Monday 10
th

 April 2017. Entry $5..00. 

 

NEWSLETTER 

 

1
st APRIL 2017 

The Editor: Lorrimer 

McAlister NZSG 1091 (new 

address 614 Kaitemako Rd 

Tauranga.)    Email:  

drawbridge@kinect.co.nz         

(new) Phone: 0273836217 

 

mailto:daphnefriis@kinect.co.nz
mailto:drawbridge1091@gmail.com
mailto:drawbridge@kinect.co.nz
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The Convener’s Comment 

 Betty Atkinson  betty.ra.atkinson@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

 

  
  

 Greetings from the Convenor’s Desk! 

  

 
March Meeting & Research Day Review 

 

After a brief Branch business meeting we held a successful Research Day. 

My thanks to Christine Clement who is always agreeable to assist our branch and willingly shares her 

knowledge with us.    Thanks also to those experienced branch members who willingly gave of their time 

and knowledge: Linda Burge, Jill Spooner, Elaine Downs, Coral Shearer, Kate McEwan, Helen Riddell, 

Mark McKinney, Shirley Youens and Jacqui Ward on the branch library and the tea and coffee dispensers 

Pam Jones and Barbara Spratt!    Also to Gloria Davies and Shirley Youens our bell ringers!     I was 

delighted that most of you had prepared well beforehand and I hope you reaped the benefits of your 

preparation in the help you received. 

 

Assistance with Research at Papamoa Library 

 

Don’t forget the last Friday of each month in the Papamoa Library for assistance with your research.    

Branch volunteers are there from 10.00 am until 12.00 noon.     

The next session will be on Friday 28
th

 April 2017.   A big thanks to those who help out at these sessions. 

 

Speaker Programme 2017 

 

Speakers have been confirmed for April, May, June and July.    August is awaiting confirmation.    

September we celebrate our 10
th

 birthday and the Chairperson of the Board of the NZSG, Robyn Williams, 

will be with us.  

October and November arrangements are still in the pipeline. 

 

April Meeting 
Elsewhere in this newsletter are details of the April programme.    Thanks to Paul Farrell who will be our 

speaker and Anne McEwen for loaning the DVD to the Branch which we will watch after lunch. 

 

May Meeting 

We will be holding our AGM at our May meeting followed by a speaker. 

Please consider offering yourself to serve on the committee.    With the continued growth of the branch 

membership we need more members to share the load. 

It’s a great way to get to know other members and to share your skills and to gain new skills.   Nomination 

forms with a covering document will be emailed out separately to this newsletter and will also be available 

at our April meeting. 

Looking Ahead 
 

The 50
th

 Anniversary Celebrations of the NZSG in Auckland at Queen’s Birthday weekend, Friday 2
nd

 June 

– Monday 5
th

 June being held at Alexander Park in Auckland. 

See NZSG Website for programme and registration form. https://www.genealogy.org.nz/  

Excellent speakers so please consider attending part or all of weekend.  I have registered to attend and I 

know several other branch members are also going to be there. 

 Betty – NZSG 17053 

mailto:betty.ra.atkinson@xtra.co.nz
https://www.genealogy.org.nz/
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Cousins, Coincidence and Aeroplanes. 

Some years ago the tennis player Chris Lewis was quoted in one of the newspapers 

as saying that he didn’t enjoy flying.   Chris is my second cousin and I guess the 

three tragedies in our family have had an impact on how we feel about flying. 

The first was Chris’s uncle Keith Lewis, who was a pilot in the 2
nd

 world war.           

Keith was my mother’s first cousin and his youngest brother Jim was Chris’s father. 

 

                                     

The second was my daughter Carolyn Faye Reed, 
killed in a plane crash with three others on their way to a 

Rotary youth leadership reunion.  

Carolyn was a reporter working on the Waikato Times and the date was the 1
st
 

September 1978.   She was the Morrinsville representative. The other 3 young 

people were; Joanne Stokes, TeAroha, Tim Hayes, Hamilton, and the pilot Des 

Lynch, TeKuiti.       

 

 

  

The third was Jim Lewis who was killed in the Erebus disaster, 28
th

 November 

1979.     

He was aged 27.       Jim was flight steward for Air New Zealand and he was a 

first cousin to Chris Lewis. 

My Genealogy buddy, also from Tauhei, who travelled with me to the Hamilton 

meetings in the 70s’ was also on the Erebus flight.  

Her name was Hazel Harris.                                                                              

 

However, I believe that to live a normal life in today’s world we have to get 

back on the horse, bike, plane, or we would never travel and see this wonderful 

world.     

I know that is what Carolyn would have wished for her family. 

 

Now to a recent coincidence regarding cousins and aeroplanes. 

 
In January my cousin Barbara’s son Tim Hoy was travelling back to America. As they were standing to 

leave the plane Tim noticed the family next to him had a large number of serious looking tennis racquets and 

asked if they had been playing in the ASB tennis tournament.     David Lewis replied that his daughter Jade 

had been in the tournament and Tim said “The only NZ tennis player I know is Chris Lewis.”  David replied 

“He is my brother.”  “In that case,” said Tim “we are related.”  They exchanged business cards with 

promises of finding out more details on how they were related.  As often happens David had become 

interested in his family history since his parents had both died recently. 

If they hadn’t spoken they wouldn’t have known of their relationship.       

Now what would my Great Gran Palmer think about 2 of her descendants sitting 

beside each other on an aeroplane with approximately 400 people on board?         

What are the chances of that?   I remember my Great Gran very well.  She taught 

me to crochet, and to collect ‘mornings wood’in my ‘Pinny’(Apron.) 

Oh, and by the way, Great Gran Palmer’s (neé Annie Serjeant) brother Stewart 

was Helen Riddell’s husband Alan’s Great Grandfather.  (Another coincidence) 

                                                                                 Lorrimer McAlister 
p.s. Thanks to cousins Trish Gillies (Taupo) for photo of Jim, and to Jan Gerritson 

(Masterton)  for story regarding Tim. 

Keith Lewis 

Carolyn Reed 

Jim Lewis 

Keith Lewis 

Jade Lewis 
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Keith Lewis 

 

28.10.1944 No. 182 Squadron Typhoon Ib 

MN204 W/O. Lewis 

Location: Near Venlo, Netherlands 

http://aircrewremembered.com/lewis-keith.html  

 

Operation: Patrol 

 

Date: 28th October 1944 (Saturday) 

  

Unit: No. 182 Squadron 

 

Type: Typhoon Ib 

 

Serial: MN204 

 

Code: XM-? 

 

Base: B.78 Eindhoven 

 

Location: Near Venlo, Netherlands 

 

Pilot: P/O. Keith Lewis NZ/422295 RNZAF Age 21. Killed 

 

REASON FOR LOSS: 

Believed to have been shot down by Fw190 from JG26 during the afternoon of 28th October 

- no further details on loss. We welcome any further information from either relatives or 

researchers. 

Burial Details: 

P/O. Keith Lewis. Reichswald Forest War Cemetery. Grave 30C.16. Further information: 

Son of William John Lewis, and of Roberta Mary Lewis (nee Palmer), of New Plymouth, 

Taranaki, New Zealand. Keith was a very keen sportsman. Completed two years at New 

Plymouth Boys High School and whilst there became very interested in boxing. He won his 

weight at the school championship in his second year at school. Also played rugby for the 

Star Football Club in New Plymouth and rode both track and road cycle racing in winter and 

was a member of the Fitzroy Surf and Lifesaving club during summer. He had well above 

average ability in these sports. He worked on a dairy farm for a while after leaving school 

but that restricted his sporting activities, he then worked for the New Plymouth Timber 

Company prior to joining the RNZAF. 

Researched for relatives of the pilot with thanks to the following for further information, 

Norman L.R. Franks 'Fighter Command Losses' Vol. 3, New Zealand archives, Weekly 

News, New Zealand, Aircrew Remembered own archives. 
                                                                                                                                                      Lorrimer McAlister 

http://aircrewremembered.com/lewis-keith.html
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AGM COMMITTEE VACANCIES 
 

At our committee meeting held on Thursday 23
rd

 March it was confirmed that the following committee 

positions will become vacant at our AGM in May as the present incumbents are not seeking re-election. 

 

Secretary – Gloria Davies – will be completing her 4
th

 year in this position. 

Newsletter Editor – Lorrimer McAlister – will be completing her 5
th

 year in this position 

Committee member – Heather Culling-Smith – will be completing her 2
nd

 year in this position 

Committee member – Advertising etc. Daphne Friis – will be completing 4 years in this position 

 

Those willing to stand again: 

Convenor – Betty Atkinson is willing to stand for a further year 

Treasurer – Kate McEwan is willing to stand for a further year 

Librarian – Shirley Youens is willing to stand for a further year 

 

It has been a pleasure  to work with such a supportive committee as Convenor over the past two years and 

prior to that to serve alongside them on committee. 

It is time for some new blood, new ideas and new energies. 

So please think about how you would like to help the Branch and who you might nominate to fill these 

positions, with their agreement of course. 

Members will soon receive a separate document outlining the positions and the nomination forms will 

be included in that email. 

Cheers Betty 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Our February Speaker 
Colin Adams, who spoke at our meeting in February, hopes to start printing full colour 

HQ 50 page booklet on early Land and Survey land plan interpretation, and it includes 

the other touched upon topics as well.    

                                                                                         See front page ----    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

 

IT SUPPORT 

It is just over a year now since our Branch committee formed a ‘computer support’ relationship with Matthew 

Edwards from Vision Lab in Te Puke.  

Matthew has a passion to serve the people of the local community and assisted us with the upgrade of our Branch 

laptop last year after our previous one died at one of our meetings!  He offers us technical support as required and 

gives us, as a community group, a generous discount.  He also offers discount to financial members of the Papamoa 

Branch of the NZSG and he has assisted several of us to resolve computer issues or upgrade computer equipment in 

the past year. 

His contact details are:      Matthew Edwards: matt@visionlab.nz  -Mobile:   0273 394 679 

Just like the old-fashioned doctors, he will make house calls if required!  Otherwise pop in and visit him at:  

 

63 Jellicoe Street in Te Puke._ 

Telephone: 573 7783  Email: info@visionlab.nz 

ICT & Cloud Solutions for Business and Home 
 

 

mailto:matt@visionlab.nz
mailto:info@visionlab.nz
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Almoner:   Please notify Carole Bridge of unwell or bereaved 

members.    Phone: 578 1144   (new) Email: kenrole@gmail.com 

 

 

PAPAMOA BRANCH COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

 

Betty Atkinson                        betty.ra.atkinson@xtra.co.nz                 Convener 

                                                  Phone: 542-0777 

Gloria Davies                          papgen@gmail.com                             Secretary 

                                                  Phone: 572-2700 

Kate McEwan                         katemcewan5@gmail.com                      Treasurer 

                                                  Phone: 929-7884 

Lorrimer McAlister               drawbridge@kinect.co.nz  or   Editor 

drawbridge1091@gmail.com  

                                                  Phone: 0273836217                                                                                                                                                                                    

Shirley Youens                       syouens@gmail.com                                Librarian 

                                                  Phone: 542-1391 

Daphne Friis                            daphne@kinect.co.nz                              Committee 

                                                  Phone: 575-4674 

Heather Culling-Smith           hmcs@clear.net.nz                                  Committee 

                                                  Phone: 574-7566 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

 

Bev  Hodges Tauranga Library 

mailto:kenrole@gmail.com
mailto:betty.ra.atkinson@xtra.co.nz
mailto:papgen@gmail.com
mailto:katemcewan5@gmail.com
mailto:drawbridge@kinect.co.nz
mailto:drawbridge1091@gmail.com
mailto:syouens@gmail.com
mailto:daphne@clear.net.nz
mailto:hmcs@clear.net.nz
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Photos from our Research Day in March 

Thank you to our Librarian / Photographer Shirley Youens  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coral Shearer helping Jenny Long Jacqui & Kate doing Scottish Research 

Coral Bridge receiving help from Christine Clement Jill Spooner helping Jean Outram 

Mark McKinney helping Heather Culling Smith Helen Riddell helping Newbies 
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Hello Helen, 

It's hard to believe a year has gone by since we took over as publisher of this grand old Family Tree Maker 

brand, but here we are. With a new edition about to launch. And an old technology about to retire. So much 

to tell! Let's get started. 

INTRODUCING FTM 2017 

A month ago at RootsTech in Salt Lake City we showed off a preview of FTM 2017 for Mac and Windows. 

A brand new edition. The first under our own steam! FTM 2017 has state of the art syncing technology, 

integration with FamilySearch
®
, color-coding, a photo repair tool and much more! It will be released in a 

week on March 31st and it's available to pre-order today. Have a look at the flyer from the conference which 

pretty much tells it all. 

http://www.mackiev.com/RootsTech/FTM_flyer.png 

PRE-ORDERS ARE OPEN! 

First question — what's it cost? Well, it depends. First of all we wanted to say thank you to all those who 

took a chance on us by buying a MacKiev edition during our first year as publisher. If you PAID for a copy 

of FTM 2014.1 or Mac 3.1 (both introduced in March 2016), your copy of FTM 2017 is FREE and you will 

be notified by email when yours is available. In case you're not sure whether you purchased a copy from us 

or not, we've set up a verification center so you can find out. 

For the rest of you who own an older edition of Family Tree Maker, if you are ready to jump on in, now's the 

time to do it. For just one week, we are offering a pre-order price of A$39.95, just until the launch on March 

31st. After that it will be A$49.95 for upgrades for a limited time. Click here to pre-order now! The full 

price, which is only for newcomers, is A$114.95. All installers of FTM 2017 now contain a choice of 

editions — US, Canadian, UK and Australian so you don't need to worry about what edition you are getting. 

Thank you to Helen Riddell                   (More next month)     

 

 

 

Stories & information in the Newsletter are 

sourced from various publications & the 

Internet.     While every care has been taken, 

their accuracy cannot always be guaranteed.         

The Editor: Lorrimer McAlister NZSG 

1091 (my 52
nd

 issue) 

http://www.mackiev.com/offers/ftm2017/upgrade_promo_int.html?edition=au
http://www.mackiev.com/RootsTech/FTM_flyer.png
http://www.mackiev.com/techsupport/ftm/preferences/check_preferences.html
http://www.mackiev.com/offers/ftm2017/upgrade_promo_int.html?edition=au

